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Angler Will Not Be Cited by CDFW for Hooking White Shark from Manhattan 
Beach Pier 
 
The California Department of Fish and Wildlife (CDFW) today announced they found no 
evidence state fishing laws were violated by an angler who hooked a white shark from 
the Manhattan Beach Pier.  
 
An investigation including evidence from videos, social media and personal interviews 
did not provide proof there was intent by the angler to target white sharks.  
 
It is legal to fish for the many species of sharks, rays and other fish that frequent the 
waters surrounding the pier using the same techniques used that day. Facebook posts 
and interviews resulted in evidence that showed the angler was targeting bat rays, but 
admitted to catching sharks including white sharks.  
 
This is a legal activity and consistent with numerous other fishing practices in waters 
where similar tackle is used to catch a variety of fish species.  Incidentally caught 
species that are not legal to keep must immediately be released. In this case, the line 
was cut before the fish was landed.  
 
Although this was a very unfortunate incident where a person was injured, criminal 
prosecution requires proof beyond a reasonable doubt that a crime was committed. 
Unless additional evidence is discovered, no charges will be pursued by CDFW in this 
case. 
 
The department encourages a diverse range of ocean recreation and reminds all ocean 
users to be aware of their surroundings, including the activities of others, when 
recreating in or near the ocean. 
 
CDFW looks forward to working closely with the city of Manhattan Beach to restore 
fishing access to the pier as soon as possible. 
 
### 
 
Please do not reply to this e-mail. CDFWNews@wildlife.ca.gov is for outgoing 
messages only and is not checked for incoming mail. For questions about this News 
Release, contact the individual(s) listed above.  
 
Subscribe to CDFW News via e-mail or RSS feed. Go to www.dfg.ca.gov/news.   
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Like CDFW on Facebook at www.facebook.com/CaliforniaDFW and Twitter 
@CaliforniaDFW. 
 
When you file your California income tax return, please consider making a voluntary 
contribution to the California Sea Otter Fund (line 410) or the Rare and Endangered 
Species Fund (line 403). Thank you! 
 
Persons with disabilities needing reasonable accommodation to participate in public 
meetings or other CDFW activities are invited to contact the Department’s Reasonable 
Accommodation Coordinator Melissa Carlin at (916) 651-1214 
or Melissa.Carlin@wildlife.ca.gov.  Reasonable Accommodation requests for facility 
and/or meeting accessibility should be received at least 21 days prior to the 
event.  Requests for American Sign Language Interpreters should be submitted at least 
two weeks prior to the event, and requests for Real-Time Captioning at least four weeks 
prior to the event. These timeframes are to help ensure that the requested 
accommodation is met.  If a request for an accommodation has been submitted but due 
to circumstances is no longer needed, please contact the Reasonable Accommodation 
Coordinator immediately. 
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